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Development of the australian mental health care classification: 
public consultation paper 1
Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Development of the Australian Mental Health Care Classification, public consultation paper 1 (January 2015). As the purchaser of specialised mental health services within Western Australia, the Western Australian Mental Health Commission (MHC) supports the development of the Australian Mental Health Care Classification (AMHCC). This is important to ensure that mental health activity can be appropriately classified and enable appropriate funding and benchmarking of services. 
In relation to the consultation questions:

Consultation question 3: Are there any other principles that should be considered in developing the AMHCC?
· The MHC supports the alignment of the AMHCC with the National Mental Health Service Planning Framework (NMHSPF). The MHC has used the NMHSPF as the basis for the development of the recent Western Australian Mental Health, Alcohol and Other Drug Service Plan 2015-2025.
Consultation question 4: Are there further data or other limitations that should be taken into account in developing the AMHCC?

· While the MHC supports the development of the AMHCC as a purchaser of services, the MHC is also aware that the development and implementation of a new classification has a high administrative cost and burden on State and Territory health systems to capture this information. Significant work and education is required to implement new data items, such as the mental health phase of care. Within Western Australia, this has a significant impact on the Department of Health as the provider of these services. Where possible and appropriate, the MHC supports the use of existing variables and data to limit this burden or consult further with States and Territories to find alternative solutions.
Consultation question 6: Are there other cost drivers that should be considered in the development of the AMHCC?

· The MHC understands that the mental health costing study currently being completed, which the Western Australian Department of Health are participating in, will be a driver of the development of the AMHCC. MHC suggests that consideration needs to be given to new ways of delivering mental healthcare, including Hospital in the Home services, sub acute set up-step down services and new models of care which continue to be refined and enhanced.
Consultation question 10: Are there particular aspects or areas of the AMHCC that should be prioritised in its development, or aspects that should be developed at a later stage?

· As non-admitted mental health services are currently block funded, from a purchasing perspective it would be good to have an appropriate classification system that gives greater transparency for this service. In addition, the scope should include the provision of non-admitted child and adolescent mental health services which are a critical component of wider non-admitted mental health services. 

The MHC remains committed to working with the Independent Hospital Pricing Authority and looks forward to the opportunity to provide further comment once more detailed information is released.
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